2 @ i h Anniversary Celebratory Functions and Activities

Major Functions and Activities specially organized by the College
around the Anniversary Date of March 22, 2003 are listed as follows:-

I;

S

10.

“Train the Trainers” Workshop in collaboration with the Royal New
Zealand College of General Practitioners on 15th-16th March 2003. The
New Zealand presenters are: Dr. Roy Morris, Dr. Greg Judkins,
and Dr. Steven Lillis. The objective of this workshop is “Preparing
General Practitioners as Excellent Vocational Teachers”.

The Chinese Society of General Practice will host the WONCA
Asia-Pacific Regional Conference in Beijing in November 2003.
To help their Host Organizing Committee, the College had already
held one meeting with them in Kumming in July 2002, and took
the opportunity of their presence in Hong Kong to play host to
another of their HOC meetings in the afternoon of March 21 in
a function room of the Academy Building. At a dinner in Repulse Bay given in honour of Invited
Speakers to the Anniversary Scientific Meeting, visitors from Mainland China will also be invited.

25th Anniversary Scientific Meeting

This is the major celebratory activity and will be held at the Hong Kong Academy of Medicine Jockey
Club Building on 22nd March 2003 at 2:30 p.m. The Opening Ceremony of this Scientific Meeting
will be performed by the Hon. Chief Justice Mr. Andrew Li, Prof. Felice Lieh-Mak, Dr. Leong Che
Hung, Dr. Peter C.Y. Lee and Dr. Donald Li. The theme of the Scientific Meeting is “Professional
Performance and Training”. The Keynote speaker will be Prof. Dame Lesley Southgate, and Plenary
speakers will include Prof. Michael Kidd, and Prof. Yvonne Carter.

Following the Opening Ceremony of the Scientific Meeting, the College will hold its Sixteenth
Fellowship Conferment Ceremony at 4:30 p.m. The Anniversary Year Conferment Ceremony will be
held conjointly with the Hong Kong College of Community Medicine, during which four Honorary
Fellowships will be conferred. Amongst the recipients will be Dr. Zhang Wenkang, the Minister of
Health, People’s Republic ot China.

Following the Conferment Ceremony, the 14th Dr. Sun Yat Sen Oration will be given by Dr. E.K. Yeoh,
Secretary for Health, Welfare and Food. who will speak on the topic: “Medicine without the Medicine”.

The Hong Kong College of Family Physicians and the Hong Kong College of Community Medicine
will co-host the Conjoint Conferment Dinner at the Grand Hall of the Hong Kong Academy of
Medicine Jockey Club Building on 22nd March at 7:15 p.m.

The College took the opportunity of the presence in Hong Kong of so many local and foreign
GP/FM experts to convene in the afternoon of Sunday 23rd March a round table discussion on
“Family Medicine Training”.

Similarly, the College took the opportunity of the presence in Hong Kong of Prof. Dame Lesley
Southgate, the President of Royal College of General Practitioners, to sponsor a joint meeting with

the Medical Council of Hong Kong and the Hong Kong Academy of Medicine to discuss the topic of
“Professional Performance” in the afternoon of March 24, 2003, with Prof. Southgate as Moderator.

A special production of a VCD documenting College activities during the vear is now being produced,
and will be distributed to all members in the near future.

A special 25th Anniversary Commemorative Brochure should be ready for distribution at the Scientific
Meeting.



